
 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons with 
disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the city of 
Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the  
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 Public Facilities Committee Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 

Monday, September 13, 2021 
 
The Public Facilities Committee will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting on 
Monday, September 13, 2021 at 6:30 pm. To view this meeting using Zoom use this 
link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84617399246  or call 1-646-558-8656 and use the 
following Meeting ID: 846 1739 9246 
 
Item Scheduled for Discussion: 
 

Referred to Public Facilities and Finance Committees  
#349-21 Transfer $181,550 to a Cheesecake Brook Bridge Repair Account  

HER HONOR THE MAYOR requesting authorization to transfer the sum of one hundred 
eighty-one thousand five hundred and fifty dollars ($181,550) from Acct #62A10498-
579000 Stormwater Current Year Reserve to a Cheesecake Brook Bridge Repair 
Account.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 

Alison M. Leary, Chair 

mailto:jfairley@newtonma.gov
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84617399246
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RUTHANNE FULLER 

MAYOR 

) 

Honorable City Council 
Newton City Hall 

City of Newton, Massachusetts 
Office of the Mayor 

1000 Commonwealth A venue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

Councilors: 
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Telephone 
(617) 796-1100 

Telefax 
(617) 796-1113 

TDD 
(617) 796-1089 

E-mail 
rfuller@newtonma.gov 

September 8, 2021 
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I respectfully submit a docket item to your Honorable Council requesting authorization to transfer the sum 
of $181,550 from Acct# 62A10498-579000 Stormwater Current Year Reserve to a Cheesecake Brook 
Bridge Repair 'Account. · 

As you know, the Albermarle Foot Bridge, a key "route to school" for the F. A. Day students, was 
destroyed on August 19, 2021 when hit by a car during a localized flooding situation. The City and NPS 
administrators worked with all stakeholders to determine how best to move forward. 

It was determined that we should purchase a steel framed 30' by 10' temporary pedestrian bridge to be 
constructed in the same place as the damaged bridge. This will restore critical pedestrian and bicycle access 
while the City works with the corrµnunity and various stakeholders on the location, design and construction 
for the permanent fully accessible bridge. 

As part of this project, we will also be conducting repairs to the footbridge at the end of Nevada Street. 

Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 
' 

Sincerely, 

Ruthanne Fuller 
Mayor 

349-21



CITY OF NEWTON, MASSACHUSETTS 
PUBLIC BUILDINGS DEPARTMENT 

Ruthanne Fuller, Mayor 
Josh Morse 

Building Commissioner 

September 7, 2021 

Ruthanne Fuller, Mayor 
Newton City Hall 
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 
Newton Centre, MA 02459 

52 ELLIOT STREET NEWTON HIGHLANDS MA 02461 

Telephone (617) 796-1600 
. Facsimile (617) 796-1601 
TDD/tty# (617) 796-1608 ' 

Re: Funding Request for the Replacement of the damaged Albemarle Road Footbridge & Re-decking of Nevada Street 
Footbridge 

Dear Mayor Fuller: 

The Public Buildings Department requests funding for the Replacement of the Damaged Albemarle Road Footbridge and the 
Re-Decking of the Nevada Street Footbridge. It is anticipated the cost for these projects will be $181,550. 

Sincerely, 

osh Nlorse 
Public Buildings Commissioner 

cc: Maureen Lemieux, Chief Financial Officer 
Alex Valcarce, Deputy Buildings Commissioner 
Jonathan Yeo, Chief Operating Officer 

349-21



1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Albemarle Road Footbridge Replacement & 
Nevada Street Footbridge Re-Decking 

Summary of Project Costs 

Demo of existing Albemarle Road Footbridge $ 6,000 

New Temporary Bridge Purchase/Construction/installation $133,200 

Replacement of Decking on Nevada Street Footbridge $ 25,830 

Contingency $ 16,520 

Total Project Funding Request $181,550 
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September 7, 2021 
 
City of Newton 
1000 Commonwealth Ave 
Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 
 
Attention:  Arthur Cabral 
 
Reference:   Contract No. C-3985 
  General Building Construction Repairs, Installation and Maintenance Services 
 
Project:  Revised Proposal - Albemarle Road Emergency Bridge Replacement 
 
Dear Mr. Cabral, 
 
NEL Corporation is pleased to submit a cost proposal in the amount of $165,030.00 for the completion 
of the Albemarle Road Emergency Bridge Replacement Project.  The cost proposal includes Middlesex 
County Prevailing Wage Rates. 
 
Scope of Work: 
 
Base Contract: 

- Demo existing damaged pedestrian bridge and dispose 
- Evaluate substructure and layout for new temporary pedestrian bridge 
- Provide engineering for new temporary pedestrian bridge 
- Install new substructure as needed and new temporary pedestrian bridge (steel frame, wood 

decking, and wood hand rail) 
- Rework asphalt transition on each end 
- Base Contract Total: $108,950 

 
Change Order #1: 

- City of Newton to purchase temporary rental bridge  
- Change Order #1 Total: $30,250 

 
Change Order #2: 

- Remove timber decking and timber sleepers at 2nd Albemarle Rd pedestrian bridge location 
- Replace-in-kind timber decking and timber sleepers at 2nd Albemarle Rd pedestrian bridge 

location 
- Existing steel beams, fence, and asphalt approaches to remain 
- Change Order #2 Total: $25,830 

 
Exclusions: 

- Police details 
 
 
 
 



If you have any questions or need additional information, please feel free to contact me at 
(978) 777-2085.

Very Truly Yours, 
NEL Corporation 

X

Michael Galasso

Project Manager

Accepted By:

Print Name & Title 

Signature Date 

Arthur Cabral      Project Specialist



Newton Parks, Recreation & Culture Department       
246 Dudley Road, Newton, MA 02459 
Office: (617) 796-1500  
parks@newtonma.gov 
Nicole Banks, Commissioner 
 

 

WWW.NEWTONMA.GOV/GOV/PARKS 

September 8, 2021 
 
Re: Cheesecake Brook Bridge Replacement at Albemarle 

Dear Councilors,  

This letter is to indicate the Parks, Recreation & Culture Department is in firm support of the funding request 
for the temporary bridge solution and installation of new decking for the Cheesecake Brook pedestrian bridges 
the Public Buildings department is requesting. 

As you all may be aware, the pedestrian bridge at Albemarle between Watertown and Crafts Streets was 
impaired by a vehicle that was dragged through the brook after a recent storm. This bridge is an essential 
walking route for students and residents to access nearby schools and the wonderful Russ Halloran Sports & 
Recreation Complex, and Gath Pool. The proposed temporary bridge is the quickest route to restore access to 
the area’s many recreational and educational amenities. 

The temporary bridge solution will be a significant and well received improvement that will ensure safe 
pedestrian crossings over the brook for the park, pool, and schools. 

 

Regards, 

 
_________________________________ 

Nicole Banks 
Commissioner 
Parks, Recreation & Culture Department 
City of Newton 



James McGonagle 
 Commissioner 

 Telephone: (617) 796-1010    •    Fax: (617) 796-1050    •    jmcgonagle@newtonma.gov 

City of Newton 

Ruthanne Fuller 

 Mayor 

September 8, 2021 

Dear Councilors, 

As you are aware the Albemarle pedestrian footbridge between Watertown and Crafts Streets 
was destroyed by a vehicle that was swept into the brook during a recent flooding event.  This bridge 
is a critical walking path for students and residents attending area schools, the park, the fields, and 
the Gath pool.  The proposed temporary bridge is the fastest solution to restore pedestrian access to 
the area.   

In addition, the funding request from the Public Buildings Department includes monies to 
replace the deteriorated decking on the second footbridge located on Albemarle Road by Nevada 
Street.  The Department of Public Works recently had a consultant look at this bridge and the bridge 
was deemed structurally sound; however, the consultant suggested that the decking be replaced.   

The Department of Public Works is very supportive of the requests for funds for the 
temporary bridge solution and the new decking. 

Regards, 

James McGonagle   
Commissioner of Public Works 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER  
1000 Commonwealth Avenue 

Newton Centre, MA 02459-1449 
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